
Tasks Accomplished on Faculty Policy Council for 2019-2020 
 

• Approval and implementation of all dean evaluation surveys and dissemination of results 
• Approval of a survey for evaluation of school directors 
• Approval of Non-Tenure-Track-Faculty Promotion Guidelines 
• Approval of Lectures, Seminars, and Awards Proposal Guidelines 
• Approval of COE Affiliate Faculty Guidelines 
• Approval of COE Faculty Mentoring Policy 
• Faculty Policy Council and Faculty Senate elections for 2020-2021 

o All of the above policies and guidelines are now posted on the FPC website. 
• Feedback from the Faculty Affairs Committee on the “time to tenure” timeline, to be further 

discussed by FPC and all COE faculty in Fall 2020 
• Nominations for awards: COE Diversity and Inclusion, UF Research Foundation Professorship, 

Irving and Rose Fien Endowed Professorship, Excellence Award for Assistant Professor, Diane E. 
Haines Teaching Excellence, B. O. Smith Professorship, Rosser Educator Excellence, Doctoral 
Dissertation Advisor and Mentoring Award, Dennison Teacher Research Award for PK Yonge, 
and Outstanding Graduate Student Awards for Professional Practice, Leadership, Research, and 
Teaching. 

• Formation of 2020-2021 Budgetary Affairs Committee, with vacancies filled and addition of a 
few more ad hoc faculty, to meet with the deans this summer about the COE budget situation; 
revisited the 2013 FPC “Guiding Principles for Budget Decisions” Policy to help guide budget 
discussions this year 
 

As of today, most FPC committee reports have been completed and are uploaded to the FPC website 
under “Committees.” 
 
On the “not accomplished” side of things, all COVID-related: 

• The Ad Hoc Committee’s meeting schedule and plan to share its report was attenuated; the 
report will be shared with faculty with the hope of further discussion in Fall 2020. 

• The FPC-approved initiative to plan a series of campus free speech/academic freedom panel 
discussions with colleagues from Journalism and Law was put on hold. 

• The event with the guest speaker from the UF Brechner Center for the First Amendment was 
canceled, to be rescheduled for Fall 2020. 

• The UF Student Affairs “Green Dot” program presentation was cancelled. The program is a 
campus-wide initiative to address sexual assault, dating/domestic violence, stalking, and 
bullying. This will be rescheduled for Fall 2020. 

 


